Minutes of the Brierfield and Reedley Working Group of the
Pendle Community Safety Partnership

On the 11th July 2012 at Brierfield Community Centre

Present 

Cllr F. Tomlinson MBE– Chair

L. Durkin


Resident

V. Breaks


Resident

A. Westwell 


Resident

K. Bennett


Resident

J. Butler


Resident

L. Oddie 


Reedley Hallows P.C.
K. Tomlinson MBE

Brierfield Town Council 

T. Feathers 


Police 

S. Jones 


Police

R. Ramsay 


Pendle Council

S. Ghafoor


Pendle Council

1. Apologies 
Apologies were received from M. Smith, J. Goss, T. Barton. M. Tull, Cllr P. McCormick and Sgt Hodgkinson

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting

Section 8 – Spelling Error Elland Rd not Street

Apart from the above spelling error the minutes of the meeting held on 30th May 2012 were approved as a true and correct record.  

3. Matters Arising 

Mis-spelt street name for Rothesay Rd– this has been passed onto Sandra Farnell.  
Road Markings on Taylor Street and Elland Rd – Simon has been up and has agreed to get these re-done. 

SPID Camera – Simon’s details have been passed onto Sgt Hodgkinson to discuss best place to have the camera etc. 

MUGA at Taylor St – Becs has been informed that signage has been ordered to be put up in the area. Locking the MUGA isn’t practical due to staff resources.

CCTV at St Lukes – Becs has highlighted resident concerns. The CCTV fitter has been to have a look around the church and has reported we will struggle wherever we decide to place the camera due to lighting. It has been asked if the church could add a security light. This was discussed by the residents and agreed Kath Bennett would take lead on this. It was asked if the camera could be placed at Walter Street School in the summer time due to the kids playing in the school yards and have caused thousands of pounds of damage to the school roof before and to have the camera in the church at winter time. 

Action - Becs to feed this back to Tim Horsley and the Police to contact the Council to let them know where they want the camera at the school 
Pendleside Hospice midnight walk – Cllr Tomlinson reported the walk went really well and there were no issues. She would like to thank the police for their input. 

Next event ‘light up a light’ – it was asked if Cllr Tomlinson could pass the date onto the police for this. 

4. PACT Updates 
ASB – issues with youths gathering around Sackville St and Railway Terrace, area is on officers patrol route

Sackville Street Park – no issues, still on patrol plan

Massey Street – there is more an issue of alcohol around this area. PC Feathers mentioned he has noticed there isn’t enough marked vehicles around in Brierfield and he has mentioned this issue to the Inspector. Most of the youths know the plain cars and the number plates. 

Co-op – issue with youth causing nuisance around the co-op. It was mentioned the police was working with the school and the arcade near the police station – ongoing investigations
PC Feathers also mentioned he will be making contact with the Youth Centre manager to work with him on tackling any issues. 

5. Crime Statistics 

None 

6. Matters of Concern

Montague Street – caravan with a gas cylinder on the back is parked on the street. The police reported this has now been moved

Back Street of the Police Station – it was mentioned there is a lot of rubbish and black bin bags. It was mentioned Tim has been contacted by the Police about this and also the Environmental Health Department (EVA)

Clitheroe Rd Bridge over Motorway – it was mentioned a heavy goods driving school wagon is parked there for advertising which is causing obstruction. Action The police to look into this. 
Newsagent on Walter School– the shopkeeper has items outside the shop obstructing the pavement. Police to look into this and contact relevant agencies

Sackville Gardens/ Landless street – cars are blocking the street which is an issue if emergency vehicles need access. It was discussed to have some signs put up in the area for ‘drop off only’. Action it was agreed for the Police and Becs to meet up to discuss this idea.
There is some confusion regarding parking on the zig-zag areas on the main road. There seems to be a sense you can park on one side but not the other. PC Feathers mentioned all zig-zag areas need to be kept clear and will look into this
Residents reported concerns over parking outside the Woodfield Nursery. It was mentioned a bollard has been knocked over. Action Police to look into this

Audrey mentioned she is selling tickets for a concert at Marsden Heights all proceeds will go to Pendleside Hospice 

7. Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held 22nd August 2012 at Brierfield Community Centre 

